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Mr. /Ms. President,

Kenya commends Latvia for remaining committed to the UPR process. We thank the delegation for the comprehensive presentation of their report.
Kenya welcomes the positive efforts undertaken since the last UPR. We welcome initiatives to address challenges in the promotion of tolerance, inclusivity and non-discrimination. We commend programmes initiated to integrate human rights in the basic education curriculum. 
We also commend the amendments effected in Latvia’s nationality law in 2013.
While we commend Latvia for being a State party to the 1961 reduction of statelessness Convention,  we remain concerned that Latvia retains the largest proportion of stateless persons in the region—which is reported to be 12.2% (262,622) of the total population in January 2015, with most of the affected persons belonging to ethnic minorities. 
It would be interesting to hear the perspectives of the delegation on this matter.  

Kenya wishes Latvia success in addressing the remaining challenges and makes the following recommendations: 
1. To bring the nationality legislation into compliance with the provisions of the 1961 reduction of statelessness Convention and the CRC. 

2. To take effective measures to ensure that the remaining obstacles to effective registration and naturalization of stateless persons are resolved, including by simplifying the procedures for new-born children; and allowing all refusals of naturalization to be subjected to judicial review.
I thank you.

